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3.1. NON-STATISTICALLY SIGNIFICANT RESULTS 
 
     Scientific psychology is focused around the 
statistical testing of hypotheses. Finding statisti cally 
significant results is the ultimate achievement as well 
as being satisfying for the researcher. But what to  do 
with results that are not statistically significant ? It 
would be easy to conclude that such findings tell u s 
nothing of use. 
     There are different types of non-statistically  
significant (NSS) results: 
 
     i) Findings that are as predicted but do not r each 
the level of statistical significance. 
 
     Generally in scientific psychology, a level of  
statistical significance of p=0.05 (5%) is accepted . This 
is as much convention as any absolute fact (1) (Wha tson 
2004). 
     Put simply, and some will disagree with this 
description (2)(3), a statistical significance of 5 % 
accepts that the data produced could be due to chan ce in 
five out of one hundred times. A study that finds t heir 
results to be p=0.06 (six in one hundred), for exam ple, 
is not statistical significant. 
 
     "Just missing" statistical significance could be due 
to poor statistical testing, or the sample size, fo r 
example, and "really" the findings are statisticall y 
significant. It can be an example of a type II erro r 
(Neyman and Pearson 1933), particularly if the 
significance level chosen is too strict (4). 
 
 
     ii) Findings that are NSS and this tells us wh at 
could be statistically significant. 
 
     If researchers are attempting to isolate the c auses 
of a behaviour, and there are many, knowing that on e 
cause is NSS crosses that off the list and the next  one 
can be tested. 
 
 
     iii) The results are NSS because there is no 
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difference between the groups. 
 
     This is the traditional meaning of NSS - the r esults 
occurred by chance. For example, in a clinical tria l 
comparing a new psychotropic drug to a placebo pill , 
there is NSS difference found between them because the 
drug is no more effective than the placebo in reduc ing 
the disorder being studied. That is not to say that  the 
drug has no effect, but that the effect is not 
statistically significantly greater than the placeb o's 
effect. 
     In such clinical trials, there is a tendency t o not 
publish such findings (Sterne and Davey Smith 2001) . But 
the NSS results are as important as the statistical ly 
significant ones, or else a bias picture of the dru g's 
effectiveness will be presented. 
 
 
     iv) Results that are NSS because they are comp letely 
opposite to the prediction. 
 
     For example, the one-tailed research hypothesi s 
predicts group A to do better on a measure of behav iour, 
but it is found that Group B does better. The resul ts 
being NSS here are very different to (i) above, for  
instance. 
 
 
3.2. INTERPRETIVE BIAS 
 
     Hewitt et al (2008) are concerned about how th e NSS 
results are interpreted. They highlight the risk of  
interpretive bias - overemphasis or underemphasis o f 
results. Of course, interpretive bias is also relev ant 
with statistically significant results. 
     For Hewitt et al the risk is greater with NSS 
results because the "observed difference may be rea l and 
the study is underpowered or the observed differenc e may 
occur simply by chance" (p23). In the case of rando mised 
clinical trials, researchers are often "rarely neut ral" 
because of their investment of "intellectual capita l in 
developing the treatment under evaluation". 
 
     Hewitt et al looked at seven randomised clinic al 
trials published recently in the "British Medical 
Journal" with NSS differences, and whether the auth ors 
still recommended the intervention being studied. 
     Taking one example, Henderson et al (2007). Th is was 
a comparison of "normal sex education" and a more 
detailed programme (SHARE) among 13-15 year-olds in  
twenty-five schools in Scotland. The outcome measur e was 
a reduction in the NHS pregnancy termination rate.  
     The results were NSS because the intervention group 
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(SHARE programme) actual had an increase in termina tions 
compared to the control group. The authors did not 
recommend withdrawal of the SHARE programme. They s aw 
other benefits to the programme in areas like willi ngness 
to discuss condoms with partners, and intentions to  
resist unwanted sexual activities. 
 
     There may have been secondary benefits to the SHARE 
programme but it failed (ie NSS) on the main measur e. 
Scientific psychology emphasises that it is that - 
scientific - and so must obey the rules of science.  If 
findings are NSS, they are not "true". Such a belie f is 
too simplistic, but if the aim is for psychology to  be a 
science, the world has to be viewed like that. Thos e that 
live by the sword also die by it to use a common ph rase. 
     That is why there are many benefits to psychol ogy 
not being a science, and to making full use of 
qualitative methods. The psychology of teen pregnan cy, 
terminations, and sex education are better understo od by 
searching for the meaning that these hold for the 
individual rather than by numbers. But that is anot her 
story. 
 
 
3.3. FOOTNOTES  
 
1. Fisher (1950) is credited as the founder of the idea: 
"We shall not often be astray if we draw a conventi onal 
line at 0.05" (quoted in Sterne and Davey Smith 200 1). 
 
2. Coolican (2000) is concerned with the precision of 
explanations and terms used in teaching statistical  
testing. 
 
3. Another common way to describe statistical 
significance is in terms of the probability that th e null 
hypothesis is true. 
 
4. Statistical significance is not the same as some thing 
being true. The results can be statistically signif icant 
but still due to chance because of the small probab ility 
of chance accepted. Likewise, NSS results could be true 
because there is always a small possibility that ch ance 
is not responsible for the findings. 
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